Regular Meeting

September 12, 2011
The regular meeting of the Glen Ullin City Council was called to order by Mayor DelaBarre at 7:35 PM in the Council Chambers with the following Council Members present: Glen Clark, Tony Glasser: and Brian Schneider.  Absent: Randy Martwick, Doug Martwick, and Charles Hall.  Also present were:  Richard Mower, Clayton & Laurie VanderLinden, J Mahoney, N Bittner, C DelaBarre, and V Horst.
Minutes:  Moved by Glasser, seconded by Schneider to approve the minutes from the regular meeting and Public Hearing held on August 8, 2011.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Small Business Credit Initiative:  Richard Mower explained the program.  Moved by Clark, seconded by Schneider to participate in this program with no cost to the city.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Lots Purchased:   Moved by Clark, seconded by Schneider to not accept a $500 bid for Lot 1, Block 1 in Voegele’s Third Addition.  Motion carried unanimously.  Discussion on selling lots in Block 32 to Myron Neuberger was tabled until the October meeting.  Moved by Schneider, seconded by Glasser to sell Lot 4 & N 25’ of Lot 5, Block 2 in Voegele’s First Addition with no timeline to build to Chuck and Kerry Gietzen for the asking price of $2570.00.  Motion carried unanimously.
Morton County Tax Director:  Linda Morris introduced herself as the new Tax Director.  
Engineer:  Moved by Schneider, seconded by Clark to appoint Swenson/Hagen as the engineer for the sewer project.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Cemetery Road & Diversion:   Have been repaired.  

D Street:  No repairs can be made at this time because of the continuing water problems.  
Zoning: Moved by Clark, seconded by Glasser to accept the zoning committee’s recommendation for Block 10.

Maintenance Report:   Asked attorney if we could take some of the lagoon grant project money to upgrade the lift station.  Will have to be discussed with LCRDC.  Mr. DelaBarre has resigned his position effective September 30.  
Ordinance 2011-3:  Moved by Schneider, seconded by Glasser approve the second and final reading of ordinance 2011-3 increasing the water user fee by $1.00 to $10.50 effective October 1, 2011.  Motion carried unanimously.

Septic Tank:  No septic tanks are allowed in the city, you must connect to the city sewer system.  
Sale of Lot:  Moved by Schneider, seconded by Glasser to buy back Lot 1, Block 1 in Voegele’s Third addition for purchase price plus a $50.00 service fee.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Annual Budget:  Moved by Clark, seconded by Glasser to approve the final budget as presented in the preliminary budget.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Financial Report:  Moved by Schneider, seconded by Clark to approve the August financial report and pay the following bills.  Motion carried unanimously.

2921
Duane’s Motor Service
69.50
2922
Duppong’s Inc
116.41

2923
Farmers Union Oil
89.25
2924
Ferguson Water Works
251.34

2925
Gempler’s
8.15
2926
GU Super Valu
46.66
2927
GU Times
227.36
2928
Lexis Nexis
19.97
2929
Marshall Lumber
17.97
2930
MDU
1839.63
2931
Napa
1152.08
2932
ND Dept Health
116.79
2933
ND Leaque of Cities
115.00

2934
Northern Improvement
6598.91
2935
One Call Concepts
14.30

2936
Southwest Water Authority
7211.95
2937
Vicki Horst
13.25

2938
Western Fire & Safety
116.00
2939
WRT
159.67
EFT
Verizon
35.79
2940
John Mahoney
14.00

2941
GU Airport
24.82
2943
John Mahoney
600.00

2944
Morton County Auditor
3200.00

Txfr
GU Job Development
2.42
Txfr
GU Park District
26.05
2942, 10062-10066 Wages & Employee Taxes
5971.27
With no further business it was moved by Schneider, seconded by Glasser to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried unanimously. The next regular meeting will be held October 10, 2011 at 7:30PM.  
___________________________________
_________________________________

Betty DelaBarre, Mayor



Vicki Horst, Auditor 
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